
 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

January 5, 2024 

County Clerk/Registrar of Voters (CC/ROV) Memorandum #24010 

TO:   All County Clerks/Registrars of Voters  

FROM:   /s/ Wesley Keller 
Program Manager, Candidate Filing and Election Night Reporting  

RE:    Presidential Primary:  New Ballot Layout Requirements 

In addition to all existing and applicable ballot layout requirements as prescribed in the 
Elections Code, we issue this reminder to county elections officials: 

When laying out your No Party Preference (NPP) ballots please be sure to refer to the 
required ballot language and notices related to NPP voters as provided in Assembly Bill 
292 - Primary elections: ballots. (Chapter 646, Statutes of 2023). 

Also, please be sure to review all the ballot layout requirements as provided in 
Assembly Bill 1219 - Elections: ballots. (Chapter 676, Statutes of 2023). 

If you have questions, please feel free to contact me at (916) 653-9154 or candidate-
filings@sos.ca.gov. 
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